
Chairman’s Report   

 

Well, it has been an interesting year for the Victoria Club. Some great strides made with the sections.  

Work well underway with the function room and the Social Committee really striving to get this 

completed to assist in the development of further income generation. I would like to encourage all 

other sections to engage with the function room availability please, whenever possible. 

Sections are, overall, growing, in their size and footprint within the facility and that is great to see. I 

would still like to see you guys chatting with each other more than you do. We are seeing that more 

due to the increased size of the social committee and I am sure this will increase over the coming 

months. Thanks all for that. 

We continue to close in on the move to becoming a CIO and I would like to thank all for their work 

on this. Particularly Jenny, who I know has spent many hours having to nag me to get stuff done – 

appreciate the patience! 

The CIO will, when ‘complete’ have very little impact on the day to day running of the facility. The 

development of the ‘under’ committee is well underway now and I would like to thank all those 

involved in putting this together. There are still some structural things to agree between the board 

and the ‘new’ committee in terms of reporting and communicating.  

We will get there though! 

As you know we are also revisiting the car parking question as we are still having issues with the 

schools and the public and their use of this facility. We must accept that the car park is an asset and, 

as such, we must strive to generate income from this. As well as this we must also strive to ‘protect’ 

it for our members. We will reach an agreement around the management of the car park with an 

external provider so please support the Club on this. 

Other than the above I would like to take the opportunity to thank everybody for their continued 

support of the club and their relevant sections. 

Thank you. 










































